
2nd December 2022

Dear Parent / Carer

KS3 Academic Report PRP 1

At this point in the year, we collate the data for academic progress for Y7.  We will be sharing this

with your child during tutor time alongside discussing any further actions which are required to

improve progress.

The report includes the following information about your child:

● PRP (Progress Review Point) grade for this year for all subjects;

● the ambition ladder score for each subject;

● achievement and behaviour points (up until 29/11/2022);

● attendance to school across this academic year (up until 29/11/2022);

● punctuality to school across this academic year (up until 29/11/2022).

As part of a full review of our parent / carer communication strategy last year, I wrote to you to detail

our Y7- 13 parental journey on 11th October 2022. As part of this process, we also reviewed the way

in which we report progress and attainment at KS3. We asked all parents / carers for their input, met

with our parent / carer forum and worked with our teaching staff in school and across the trust to

update our assessment descriptors.

The outcome of this was that we have removed target pathways in order to encourage all students to

achieve above and beyond where their prior attainment data may suggest. The new system assesses

your child on how much knowledge is retained and recalled from the curriculum, both in class and

during formal assessments.  If your child is secure, and they maintain this they will be on track to

achieve a Grade 4 / 5 at the end KS4.  Achieving at least Grade 4 / 5 in a full suite of subjects allows

young people to access level 3 courses at post 16. However, we want to encourage all our students,

regardless of starting points, to achieve beyond and even into mastery.  If your child’s prior

attainment data or our assessments suggest that they should be achieving more than they currently

are, they will be identified for early intervention. Please find below a copy of the assessment

descriptors:

https://www.stokesleyschool.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/10/Stokesley-School-Parental-Journey-.docx.pdf


Our ambition ladder has stayed the same. The descriptors can be found in the table below:

If we have any specific concerns, we will be in contact with you to discuss these. However, should

you require any further support please contact admin@stokesleyschool.org and they will direct you

to the most suitable person.

Yours faithfully

Mrs J. Darbyshire

Deputy Headteacher

mailto:admin@stokesleyschool.org

